
 
 Forward Leeds 

Armley Park Court 
9 Stanningley Road 

Leeds 
LS12 2AE 

 
Tel no.  0113 887 2477 

Email  
  

 
www.leeds.gov.uk 

switchboard: 0113 222 4444 

  
22nd May 2023 
  
Dear Name 

 
RE: COMMENCEMENT OF PHARMACY SUPERVISED CONSUMPTION SERVICE CONTRACT FROM 01 
JULY 2023  
   
As you are already aware, your contract with Leeds City Council for provision of the Pharmacy 
Supervised Consumption Service is due to expire on 30 June 2023.  From 1 July 2023, Humankind 
Charity, who provide the Forward Leeds drug and alcohol service in Leeds, will assume 
commissioning and budget responsibility from the Council for the Pharmacy Supervised 
Consumption Service in Leeds and current arrangements with Leeds City Council will come to an 
end.  
  
Humankind have been in discussion with Community Pharmacy West Yorkshire (CPWY) regarding the 
Supervised Consumption Service Level Agreements (SLAs) which are attached with this letter.   
 
Payment for this service will continue to be co-ordinated through the PharmOutcomes platform.   
 
In the meantime, please continue to claim Supervised Consumption payments through 
PharmOutcomes on the current service template for all supervisions with a prescription start date 
before 1st July 2023. Note the cut-off date for inputting these is 31 August 2023.  
 
Following 1st July please be assured that payments will be processed during the transition period if 
the SLAs are not returned by 30th June 2023 but we would ask that the SLAs are returned as quickly 
as possible once you have received and reviewed them.  
 
Please note that the Forward Leeds template will be on PharmOucomes for the supervised 
consumption service in July 2023 
 
Completed SLAs should be returned, via email, to contracts@humankindcharity.org.uk   
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Leeds is one of the best cities for drug and alcohol treatment in the country and  we hope you will 
continue to provide continuity of care for the service and the patients accessing your pharmacies. 
  
Should you have any queries or concerns regarding this please do not hesitate to contact.  
 
Yours sincerely 
   
 
 
Nicole Clark 
 

Assistant Clinical Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


